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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  December 2005





December  Meeting 





Theme: Past Presidents and Research Promotion





Tuesday, December 13, 2005


Lunch Meeting at the


Patrick Henry Hotel


617 S. Jefferson Street 


Roanoke, VA


TOPIC:  


“HVAC Controls Reborn: Integrated Building Automation, Open Systems, and Green Building Controls”





Speaker: 


Dr. Phil Henning -  The henning Group, LLC.





MEETING AGENDA:


12:00 - Lunch


12:30 – Business Meeting and Program





Cost of lunch will be $15.00


Past Presidents will be $10.00








Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Friday, December 9 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828








Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site! See the link below.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�





President's Corner





When you drink the water, remember the spring.  


Chinese Proverb�


What a great turnout at last month’s meeting!  Mr. Julian deBullet, an ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer, attracted a large group of members to The Patrick Henry Hotel.  His presentation of “Variable Flow Chiller Plant Design”, focusing on primary/secondary and variable primary flow chiller plant design, proved to be very interesting and entertaining.





Please consider joining us once again this month on December 13th for lunch for what promises to be a busy afternoon. At this meeting we will salute the past presidents of our chapter for their service.  Phil Henning will be the guest speaker.  Chris Beverly will acknowledge Research Promotion donors for the previous year.  Also we will recognize three individuals who became eligible this year for the grade of ASHRAE Life Member … Harvey Kincer, William R. Rickets, Jr. & William C. Thomas.





Our first meeting of 2006 will be a tour!  We will travel to Lexington, VA on January 10th for a tour of the new Arts and Music Building at Washington & Lee University that is currently under construction.  Check next month’s newsletter for additional details.





I hope that you and your family have a joyous Holiday Season!





Jason Fulop





P.S.  On a sad note, I have just learned of the passing of Lew Evans.  Lew was a charter member of our chapter, served as Chapter President in 1979-80 and was directly responsible for much of our past success.  Our heartfelt condolences go out to his family.











	











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker


Philip H. Henning, Ph.D.  is a consultant with The Henning Group, LLC, specializing in Science, Technology, Engineering and Math Education.  He has an extensive background in Electrical Technology, HVACR Technology, Building Automation Technology, and HVAC Design, and is a member of the American Society of Heating, Refrigeration, and Air Conditioning Engineers. 











ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2005– 2006 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	  Jason Fulop		434-823-2390	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason@breeden-collier.com" ��jason@breeden-collier.com�		


Pres. Elect	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Vice Pres.	  Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�


Secretary	  Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�


Treasurer	  Rodney Fanning	540-342-1816	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��rfanning@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	  Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�


Governor	  Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ielectric.com" ��jason.price@ielectric.com�


Governor	  David Roller		540-265-4444	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��dlr@whoeng.com�


Governor	  Daryl Stacey		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:dsatacey@spectrumpc.com" ��dstacey@spectrumpc.com�





		


2005 – 2006 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Howard Arthur	540-464-7308		� HYPERLINK "mailto:arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu" ��arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu�


Membership	  Mike Wright		540-857-3100	mwright@hsmm.com


Student


Activities	 Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	bcoffield@hsmm.com


Historian	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com





Research


Promotion	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�     





						





Do you want to sponsor your chapter's website? �Please contact James Sledd (540) 761-7807 or email him at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" \o "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" �jamess@eeiroanoke.com� if you are interested in being a sponsor with a business card advertisement. The cost is $250.00 for a year listing.





Board of Governors meeting





Tuesday December 13th 


4:15 – 5:30 pm





HSMM





Recruit Members, Win Prizes!





Recruitment Campaign 2005-2006:





For each new member (including members, associate members, and affiliate members) that a current member recruits (as verified by the 'sponsors' member ID on the prospect's application), the recruiting member will receive the following incentives:





	As with the current "Member-get-a-Member" campaign, the recruiter will receive an ASHRAE Gift Certificate for $10 that can be used for ASHRAE logo merchandise, can be applied toward registration to any Society event (convention registration fee, seminar fee*, short course*, publications*,etc.) or even toward annual dues. 





	The names of the recruiting members, Society-wide, each month will be included in a random drawing for that month.  The monthly winner will receive an ASHRAE Gift Certificate with the value of $40.  For the monthly drawings, each entry name will be for only those that recruited a new member for the previous month.  Winners will be announced in the month following the respective drawings.  Certificates will be distributed by mail to the winners.  Names will be held over only for the following grand prize drawing, but not for any of the other monthly drawings. NOTE: The more new members an existing member recruits, the greater their chances of winning.





	One Grand Prize will be awarded at the end of the Society year. This again will be a random drawing of the recruiters' names that have been put into the "hat" during the entire 12 month campaign.  The more new members an existing member recruits, the greater their chances of winning.





The Grand Prize is a $150 ASHRAE - Gift Certificate.  The winner will be announced in the August 2006 Insights, as well as through a personal phone call from Membership Promotion Chairperson.  The certificate will be sent to the Chapter President (or RVC MP) to award at the next chapter meeting (or the CRC).








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Andy Fuller


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  afuller@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS





The Chapter will be publishing a Chapter Directory this year! 





please contact andy fuller if you would be interested in purchasing some advertising space in the directory. (Chapter reserves the right to edit advertisements for size and content) 





Anyone with questions or anyone wishing not to have their information published please contact Andy Fuller at 540.857.3100 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�








Attention Members:


Interested in paying in advance for ashrae meetings ?


interested in saving money on the cost of meetings?





if the answer to one or both of these questions is yes, have we got a deal for you!!





the roanoke chapter of ashrae is Introducing the STAR (Season Tickets for AshRae) program.





Purchase tickets in advance to ASHRAE meetings at a reduced rate:





3 meetings -- $40 (A  $5  SAVINGS)


6 meetings--  $75  (A  $15 SAVINGS—THAT’S 6  MEETINGS FOR THE PRICE OF 5 !!)


 


CONTACT RODNEY FANNING FOR DETAILS.





*****Also, our chapter is changing the way we distribute this newsletter. the newsletter will still be sent via email. be on the lookout for emails to come*****





ASHRAE Energy Design Guide Earns Award from Green Building Council





ATLANTA – A guide written to make sustainable design easier has earned a leadership award from the U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC).


	The Advanced Energy Design Guide for Small Office Buildings is a recipient of a USGBC 2005 Leadership Award, which recognizes outstanding individuals and organizations that signify vision, leadership and commitment to the evolution of green building design and construction. 


        The guide received the Research Award for being “a significant contribution helping to advance green building.” The guide was developed by a committee representing a diverse group of energy professionals drawn from the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE), the American Institute of Architects (AIA), the New Buildings Institute (NBI), the Illuminating Engineering Society of North America (IESNA) and the Department of Energy (DOE).


        “The Advanced Energy Design Guide developed by ASHRAE and its partner organizations is another tool in the ‘green’ toolkit, which users need to build a sustainable future,” ASHRAE president Lee Burgett, P.E., said. “We thank the USGBC for recognizing our efforts.”


        “The U.S. Green Building Council’s Leadership Awards are presented for leadership in promoting green building design and construction,” Rick Fedrizzi, president, CEO and founding chair, USGBC, said.  “The Advanced Energy Design Guide for Small Office Buildings is a seminal resource for the green building industry, and is highly deserving of this prestigious award." 


        The award is the second for the book, which earlier this year was recognized by the Alliance to Save Energy as part of its annual Stars of Energy Efficiency Awards program. The Alliance recognized ASHRAE for its “exemplary illustration of and commitment to energy-efficient policy and practice.”


        The guide provides a sensible, hands-on approach to design through use of products that are practical and commercially available as “off-the-shelf” technology from major manufacturers.


        ASHRAE, AIA, IESNA and the U.S. Green Building Council are currently developing the second guide in the series, which will focus on small retail/mercantile spaces.


        The cost of the Advanced Energy Design Guide for Small Office Buildings is $59 ($47, ASHRAE member).


        To order, contact ASHRAE Customer Service at 1-800-527-4723 (United States and Canada) or 404-636-8400 (worldwide), at 1791 Tullie Circle NE, Atlanta, GA 30329, or visit the ASHRAE.org Bookstore at �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org ��www.ashrae.org�.


        ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve the evolving needs of the public.











Upcoming Monthly Meetings:





�


January 10th


W&L Facilities Tour, Lexington, VA












